
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the Corporate Scrutiny Committee 
held on Thursday, 11th February, 2010 at Committee Suite 1,2 & 3, 

Westfields, Middlewich Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ 
 

PRESENT 
 
Councillor A Thwaite (Chairman) 
Councillor J Narraway (Vice-Chairman) 
 
Councillors A Arnold, G Barton, G Baxendale, J Crockatt, M Davies, 
S Wilkinson and R Bailey 

 
Apologies 

 
Councillors D Bebbington, S Conquest, P Edwards, D Stockton and D Topping 

 
1 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  
 
RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meeting held on 11 January 2010 be 
approved as a correct record. 
  
 

3 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION  
 
There were no statements from members of the public. 
 
 

4 BUDGET 2010/2011  
 
The Committee considered a report of the Borough Treasurer containing the 
formal consultation by Cabinet of the Budget for 2010/2011.  
 
The report set out in detail the spending plans and income targets for the Council 
for the financial year starting on 1 April 2010. 
 
The Chairman reminded members that the Committee had set up a Budget 
Consultation Group in December 2009 to oversee the consultation process for 
2010/2011 budget. The group had met two times during January 2010, during 
which details of the officer/portfolio budget challenge sessions held in the run up 
to the consultation process had been discussed. In addition, dates for the budget 
cycle of Scrutiny meetings had been agreed. The group had been given an 
opportunity to question some key officers within the Council to seek clarity on 
critical aspects of the budget, and as a result, there were no outstanding matters 
that required action by the Committee. 
 



The group had concluded that it needed to reconvene in April to make early 
preparations for the 2011/2012 budget consultation process to ensure that a clear 
timetable existed for all internal stakeholders to ensure that Overview and 
Scrutiny members played an active part in the budget formulation and 
consultation processes during 2010/2011. 
 
In view of the limited time between the series of budget Scrutiny meetings to be 
held over the 11 and 12 February and the Cabinet meeting on 16 February, the 
Chairman sought authority to allow him to formally respond to the consultation 
after conferring with the Scrutiny Chairs group at its meeting prior to Cabinet on 
the 16 February with a composite response encompassing the comments of all 
five Committees.  
 
RESOLVED – That the budget consultation 2010/2011 be noted, and the 
Chairman be authorised to formally respond to the consultation following 
conferment with the Scrutiny Chairs group, and present, to Cabinet on the 16 
February 2010, a composite response encompassing the comments of all five 
Committees 
 

5 PERFORMANCE MONITORING  
 
The Committee considered a report of the Head of Policy and Performance 
containing an overview of the 2009-2010 quarter 3 performance, which 
summarised performance against all National Indicators and key corporate 
performance measures. 
 
Overall, the Council gathered information for 212 measures (National Indicators, 
or part indicators and corporate local indicators) of those: 
 

• 102 (48%) were green 
• 68 (32%) were amber 
• 42 (20%) were red 

 
Fourth Quarter performance data would be produced after 31 March 2010 for 
consideration and review by Overview and Scrutiny committees. An annual report 
summarising the Council’s achievements would be brought to the Committee 
before publication in June 2010. 
 
The Head of Policy and Performance informed the Committee that in March 
2010, the Cabinet would be considering a Single Equality Scheme and action 
plan which would be offered to the Committee for comment. 
 
The Chairman informed Members that due to the proximity of the March meetings 
of Cabinet and this Committee, it may be necessary to deal with the formal 
consultation at a mid point meeting. 
 
In view of the increasing importance of the performance monitoring information 
being presented to Committees, Members requested that a dedicated training 
session be arranged on Performance monitoring. 
 
RESOLVED – (a) That the report be received 
 



(b) That arrangements be made for the Committee to be 
consulted on the Single Equality Scheme, prior to the Cabinet 
Meeting on 16 March 2010, if necessary, at a mid point meeting. 

 
(c) That the Senior Scrutiny Officer be requested to make 
arrangements for a training session for all Members on 
performance monitoring. 

 
6 WORK PROGRAMME UPDATE  

 
The Chairman reported upon the recent decision of the Voluntary Sector Task 
group to recommend that it was disbanded to allow a Corporate Officer Working 
group to undertake a detailed study of current arrangements to fund Voluntary 
and Community Organisations across all Council departments. Additional 
information would be included on the agenda for the next meeting. 
 
In addition, the Chairman highlighted a matter that would be included in the work 
programme review report at the next meeting, to review the Governance 
arrangements in Cheshire East in respect of Highways and Transportation 
issues. The Committee on 15 March 2010, would be asked to prioritise this item. 
 
RESOLVED – That the report be received and noted. 
 
 
 
 

The meeting commenced at 10.30 am and concluded at 11.55 am 
 

Councillor A Thwaite (Chairman) 
 

 


